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August 1, 2008 

Ruth Noble 

Town of Cape Elizabeth

P.O. Box 6260 

Cape Elizabeth, ME 04107 

Dear Ruth: 

Thank you for your interest in PROP’s General Assistance Administration services. Please let the body of this letter and the attached General Assistance Contract serve as background information and proposal for PROP to serve as Cape Elizabeth’s General Assistance Administrator. We would be pleased to meet with you and others to discuss the content of this proposal and attend any hearing at which this proposal will be considered by council. Finally, I am happy to answer any questions you may have about the content, our practice or our GA philosophy. 

PROP’s Community Services Department 

The Community Services Department is a team of professional and paraprofessional staff providing services to over 4,000 families and individuals in 21 towns of Cumberland County. This social services team provides assistance, through an intake process, to assess household need, help in setting priorities and goals, and offer supportive listening and teaching. Each client has access to the full array of PROP’s programs and regular information and referral to other community agencies. Staff make visits to municipal offices, conduct home visits, serve as General Assistance Administrators in selected towns, and attend community meetings to accomplish program goals.  The department provides services through the following established programs: 
· General Assistance Administration in Windham, Gray, Cumberland, Falmouth, New Gloucester, North Yarmouth, Standish, Baldwin, Sebago, Chebeague, Long Island
· Homebuyer Education 

· Housing Counseling 

· Foreclosure Prevention 

· Crisis Intervention 

· Information and Referral 

· Homelessness Prevention Project 

The attached contract includes language about cost, oversight and process. 

I hope this helps Cape Elizabeth in its decision-making on this issue. 

Sincerely, 

Kaki Dimock

VP, Community Initiatives
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